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TOWN OF VIEW ROYAL 
45 View Royal Avenue, Victoria, BC, Canada V9B 1A6 
Ph. 250-479-6800 • Fx 250-727-9551 • E info@viewroyal.ca • www.viewroyal.ca 

May 10, 2019 

City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria, BC 
V8W 1P6 

Attention: R. Morhart, Manager, Permits & Inspections, Sustainable Planning and 
Community Development Department 

Dear Mr. Morhart: 

RE: Notice of Application for a Food Primary Licence - 1002 Blanshard Street 

At the May 7, 2019 Council meeting, Council was in receipt of the City of Victoria's notice of 
application for a Food Primary Licence at 1002 Blanshard Street and Council passed the following 
resolution: 

"THA T the Town support the referral from the City of Victoria for a change to Clarke & Co. 's Food 
Primary Licence application at 1002 Blanshard Street extending the hours of operation/hours from 9:00 
a.m. to 12:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 a.m." 

If you have any questions regarding the above matter, please do not hesitate to contact this 
office. 

Sincerely, 

l_(2J3ohhû  
Elena Bolster 
Deputy Corporate Officer 



Appendix G 

VICTORIA 
DOWNTOWN 
RESIDENTS 

1715 Government Street 
Victoria, BC 
V8W 1Z4 

Mayor Lisa Helps and Council 
City of Victoria 
c/o Mr. Ryan Morhart- Manager, Permits and Inspections 
No.1 Centennial Square, Victoria, BC, V8W 1P6 

May 8th, 2019 

Re: Application to Extend Hours of Operation Food Primary Licence - 1002 Blanshard 
Street, Clarke & Co. 

Dear Manager Bylaw and Licensing Services, 

The DRA Land Use Committee has reviewed the application to extend operating hours for the 
Food Primary Licence at 1002 Blanshard Street, otherwise known as Clarke & Co. Additionally, 
we have communicated with the strata and residents at the nearby residential building at 838 
Broughton Street, The Escher, for additional input. 

Feedback is as follows: 

• With an occupant load of 32 persons, the extension of the operating hours from midnight 
to 1:00 am is not anticipated to create additional noise or nuisance to neighbours. 

• Nearby residents did not express any concerns with this operation under the existing 
hours. Furthermore, they did not raise any objections to the proposed change in 
operating hours. 

The DRA has ongoing concerns regarding food primary locations operating liquor service late 
night in downtown areas proximal to residential buildings. However, it appears reasonable to 
support the staff recommendation to extend hours to 1 am daily in this particular case due to the 
relatively small size of the establishment. 

Sincerely, 

Ian Sutherland 
Chair 
Downtown Residents Association Land Use Committee 


